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BETTENDORF 
ROTARY 
CLUB NEWS  
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Next meeting:  
Wednesday, Feb. 11, 2015, at the 
Davenport Country Club 
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“For 5,000 years divine culture flourished 
in the land of China,” according to the 
Web site for Shen Yun, which is 
scheduled to perform Tuesday and 
Wednesday, Feb. 17-18, at Davenport’s 
Adler Theater. Ying-qi Chen of the 
troupe is our scheduled speaker at the 
Feb. 11 meeting.  
 

The Web site continues: “Humanity’s 
treasure was nearly lost, but through 

breathtaking 
music and 
dance, Shen 
Yun is 
bringing 
back this 
glorious 
culture.  
Through… 
music and 
dance, Shen 

Yun weaves a wondrous tapestry of 
heavenly realms, ancient legends and 
modern heroic tales, taking you on a 
journey through 5,000 years of Chinese 
culture. Its stunning beauty and 
tremendous energy leave audiences 
uplifted and inspired.” 

Last meeting: 
Wednesday, Feb. 4, 2015 
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The University of Iowa Venture School – 
an outgrowth of the university’s John 
Pappajohn Entrepreneurial Center – is 
coming to the Quad Cities in March. At 
the Feb. 4 meeting, Lynn Allendorf, 
director of the 
Pappajohn Center, 
and Kurt Heiar, 
lead instructor and 
entrepreneur in 
residence of the 
Venture School, 
provided a lively 
look at how this six-
week program 
measurably 
increases the 
success of startup 
businesses and 
guides 
entrepreneurs 
through the startup 
process. 
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The QC Chamber-
sponsored Venture 
School will take 
place March 3-
April 17. To 
apply: 
iowajpec.org/vent
ure-school.  
 

Lynn thanked the 
QC Chamber and 
the Eastern Iowa 
Community 
College District 
for partnering with 
U of I to give this 
state-wide 

program a home in Eastern Iowa. 
 

Kurt provided a sample of the flavor of 
Venture School: “This isn’t just about 
balance sheets – it’s about (gaining the 
ability to) judge: is this an idea that can 
lead to a business that can succeed?”  
 

He elaborated on the processes and the 
principles taught in the Venture School 
that help lower the risk and failure rate of 
startups – but emphasized, “This doesn’t 
guarantee success.” 
 

Drawing from his own experiences in 
both small and large businesses, he 
underscored the point that the startup 
stage is different from any other kind of 
business and that “it’s temporary – it 
exists only as long as it takes to become 
an early-stage company.”   
 

After discussing such notions as “start 
with a minimum viable product to keep 
costs low” and “get customer data… and 
look for the product-market fit – if it 
doesn’t fit, change it,” Kurt advised: 
“You need vision to be successful as an 
entrepreneur – we help you develop 
vision.” 
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���� LobsterFest planning: The 
sponsorship committee has been 
recruiting sponsors for the event – to 
date, netting $14,000 in financial or in-
kind contributions. All cash sponsorships, 
as well as proceeds raised by other means 
at the event, go totally to support BRC’s 
charitable grants program.  
 

���� LobsterFest ticket policy change: At 
its January meeting, the BRC Board 
voted to ensure 100% of the club’s 106 
members are involved in LobsterFest by 
requiring every member to either buy one 
$75 ticket or make some other financial 
contribution of $75. Members who are, or 
become, a financial sponsor or who buy a 
table of eight tickets automatically fulfill 
this new requirement.  
 

This policy accomplishes two benefits for 
BRC’s major fundraiser: those recruiting 
sponsors can now say “100% of the 
club’s members financially support 
LobsterFest,” and it provides a huge head 
start (equal to $7,950) for the charitable 
grants fund. 
 

���� February membership meetings: All 
weekly meetings will be at the Davenport 
Country Club… except: 
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���� State of the 
City: The Feb. 25 
meeting moves to 
the Waterfront 
Convention 
Center so we can 
host Mayor Bob 
Gallagher’s 
annual State of 
the City speech. 
 

���� Red Badge: 
The Red Badge meeting – when all 
members still new enough to have a red 
patch on their name tags will learn much 
more about BRC and Rotary 
International – will be 6-7:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, Feb. 10, at Granite City. 
Appetizers will be served with a cash bar 
available.    
 

���� Rotary Youth Exchange: Our District 
6000 is asking BRC to commit to host 
students next school year, beginning in 
August 2015 or January 2016. It’s an 
opportunity to learn about another culture 
one-to-one. If you’re interested in hosting 
a student or want to learn more, please 
contact President Sharon (563-285-
9771 / ssarver529@yahoo.com) or 
Secretary Johanna (760-458-1218 / 
Johanna_M_Smith@hotmail.com ) by 
next Wednesday, Feb. 11.  
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[NOTE: With this column, “History with 
Harry” becomes a monthly feature.] 
 

In today’s news a controversy rages over 
vaccinations, perhaps because this year’s 

flu vaccine ‘only’ protected one person in 
four, when other years did much better. 
And we read of a small but worrisome 
recurrence of measles and similar once-
common diseases. Some say it’s due to so 
many unvaccinated immigrants of 
varying legal status; others say we always 
had a few cases annually and notice now 
only because of the reach of the internet. 
Some worry vaccines are bad science 
because we think it unethical to create a 
group of unvaccinated people to compare 
their death rates against the vaccinated. 
 

Ongoing risk and results monitoring 
happens for each of the 14 diseases we 
vaccinate children against, including 
polio, by many groups around the world. 
Our Bettendorf Rotary Club has added 
many thousands of dollars and as many 
donated hours to the millions others have 
donated – all to give, not 
to sell, to give polio 
vaccines to the whole 
world hoping to end that 
paralyzing human horror. 
 

If asked, we Rotarians 
should know this about 
polio in the United 
States: Exactly 99 years 
ago a polio epidemic 
killed 6,000 and 
paralyzed 27,000 more 
for life. Though quibbles exist over 
diagnostic accuracy, there were 50,000 
reported cases annually through the early 
1950s. While it was true that in rare cases 
an early version of the vaccine could 
theoretically cause polio it was meant to 
prevent, the fact is after extensive 
vaccination efforts in the U.S., by 1979 
there were 10, just 10, reported polio 
cases out of the entire population. And 
there have been none for 20 years. Know 
that fact so if asked you can put 
vaccination in perspective.  
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We only see polio now in places where 
unvaccinated populations remain. So take 
heart: We Rotarians are supporting an 
effort as close to perfect as anything 
human medicine has accomplished so far. 
And that WAS the News!! 
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President Sharon collected $374 with 
extra sums from: Chuck Geisewite – 
said in 1949 he couldn’t swim in the 
Davenport Country Club pool because of 
fear of polio… Scott Naumann – $10: 
saw past member Jim Legare + an 
invitation to join Scott (he’s host) for the 
February Networking Breakfast, 7:30-
8:30 a.m. Thursday, Feb. 12, at the 
Davenport Radisson Hotel ballroom 
featuring entrepreneur and actress 
Kimberly Kurtenbach Furness (tickets are 
$10 – call 563-445-4260)… Fred 
Anderson – welcoming new 
granddaughter Cecilia Marie, born early 
that morning… John Rabine – kudos to 
city crews for their snow-removal 
prowess… Dr. Tom Olson – wife had 
polio as a child, so stayed short enough to 
marry him… Glenn Kass – $1 for the 
yard Seattle lacked in the Super Bowl… 
Jonna Schuler – welcome to her friend, 
Julie Forsythe… Mark Ross – $50 for 
his “30th” birthday (20th anniversary of 
it?) + taking a 6-month leave for business 
reasons… Greg Blaske – something we 
couldn’t quite hear about Kansas U. and a 
sports event… Tom Howard – proud to 
be a Bettendorf Rotarian after last week’s 
stories of how BRC grants helped people 
in need – “It’s very important that we do 

good in the community”… Brad Boeye – 
after his first-time attendance at the 
grants-presentation, “I want to get more 
involved”… Jim Spelhaug – $5 each for 
Greg Blaske helping his back, daughter 
turning 20, son signing a letter of intent 
and excellent city snow removal… 
Decker Ploehn – some questionable 
ideas about raising LobsterFest funds by 
persuading some of Bettendorf’s Finest 
to look the other way… Harry Coin – 
updating his dad George’s biking 
achievements: “another 100 miles.” 
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President Sharon Sarver called the 
meeting to order and led the recitation of 
The 4-Way Test. Then Tom Howard led 
the singing of “This Is My Country” 
accompanied by Scott Naumann’s ever-
so-talented laptop. During Moments of 
Silence we learned Lee Marbach’s 
cousin is being treated at University of 
Iowa Hospitals after an accident and 
Tom Howard’s son is in the hospital 
after injuries in an accident. 
 

Tom returned to 
lead the singing 
of “A Helping 
Hand,” “My 
Wild Irish Rose” 
and “Happy 
birthday Dear 
Rotarians” – in 
February, 01, 
Laurie 
Hutcheson; 13, 
Paul Scranton; 
14, Brian 
Kennedy; 16, 
Tim Downing; 
23, S.K. (or is it 
“Bill”?) Nanda; 
25, Craig 
Windmiller. 
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Lynn Allendorf, University of Iowa Venture 
Center, speaker 
Kurt Heiar, University of Iowa Venture 
Center, speaker 
Glen Dugan, One Vision, Bill Daley guest 
Ruth Symmons, pianist, Tom Howard guest 
Reed Windmiller, Windmiller Development, 
Craig Windmiller  guest 
Julie Forsythe, QC Chamber of Commerce  
 

In total, 46 Bettendorf Rotarians attended 
joined by 6 guests. 
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… of the meeting, Greg Blaske won a 
Happy to Have a Make-up in the drawing 
from among all those members who 
participated in Jon Ryan Happy $$.  
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… Thanks to program 
chair Scott Naumann, 
scottn@midlandcom.
com, 445-4260:  
Feb. 10: (Tuesday) 
Red Badge meeting, 
6-7:30 p.m.: Granite 
City 
Feb. 11: Ying-qi 
Chen, Shen Yun 
World-class classical 
Chinese dancing show  
Feb. 25: Mayor Bob Gallagher’s State 
of the City address at the Waterfront 
Convention Center 
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(Number in parentheses: total meetings 
missed since July 1, 2014): 
 

Arndt (30), Bell, Bibik (19), Bowe (30), 
Bush (31), Coin, G. (4), DeDoncker (22), 
Deuth (11), Dickson (18), Dobesh (15), 
Ellstrom (31), Erpelding (26), Featherstone 
(24), Felsing (13), Fopma (4), Gallagher, Sr. 
(18), Gallagher, Jr. (11), Gause (18), Gudgel 
(23), Habenicht (23), Hartsock (17), Hassel 

(16), Heninger (13), Hill (19), Hinton (28), 
Hipple, (27), Hurd (19), Kennedy (31), 
Larsen (17), Limberg (18), Lizak (16),  
Lokenvitz (13), Loweth (8), McGimpsey 
(11), McWilliams (27), Mannix (27), Miller, 
L. (18), Mitvalsky (14), Morrison (5), Naeve 
(28), Nelson (31), Oswald (16), Salm (31), 
Saul (18), Schutte (8), Scranton (28), Slavens 
(10), Sorenson (10), Stopulos (12), Tirone 
(16), Werner (31), Willsher (26), Worley 
(30), Zachary (18) 
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Monday, noon: Davenport – The Outing Club 
Monday, noon: Moline –Trinity Lutheran Church, 
Moline 
Monday, 6 p.m.: QC Illinois – Arbor Village Club 
House, Moline 
Tuesday, 7:15 a.m.: River Cities – Brothers 
Restaurant, Rapids City 
Tuesday, noon: Rock Island – QC Botanical 
Center 
Wednesday, noon: Bettendorf – Tanglewood 
Pavilion (during December) 
Wednesday, 5 p.m.: Mini Meet – Lunardi’s 
Restaurant, Davenport        
Thursday, 7 a.m.: Iowa Quad Cities – J-Bar, 
Elmore Avenue, Davenport 
Thursday, noon: East Moline – Christ United 
Methodist Church 
Thursday, noon: Milan – Pinnacle Country Club 
2nd and 4th Thursdays, 5:30 p.m.: Twin Rivers 
Rotary After Hours – Bierstube, Moline 
Friday, noon: North Scott – Steeplegate Inn, 
Davenport 
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Editor, reporter: 
Fred Anderson  
Photographer: Glenn 
Kass  
Correspondent, 
Web-site host: 
Johanna Smith 
















1�1�1�1��
����
��
����������
���
���
����
��
����������
���
���
����
��
����������
���
���
����
��
����������
���
��. ...




http://www.bettendorfrotary.com/  
  


